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April 7, 2013

LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION

To Whom It May Concern:

Mr.  Furqan  Idris,  S.T. has  asked  that  I  prepare  this  official  Letter  of 
Recommendation to support his intention to continue his study to pursue a Masters 
degree in engineering by participating in your scholarship program. I do so with great 
enthusiasm.

I have been in acquaintance with  Mr. Idris  since 2002 when he was admitted 
to  the  Department  of  Electrical  Engineering,  Hasanuddin  University,  Makassar 
INDONESIA - where I myself have been with since 1983 and chaired the department 
in 2003. Mr. Idris was one of the Department's best students. I knew him very well  
since we had worked together a couple of years ago to prepare our university's team 
to participate in a national contest of ROBOTICS in Surabaya, another city accross the 
sea from our place.  The team and all  their  equipments and logistics should travel 
overnight in a ship. Thanks to the applicant's strong management skills and his special 
way to encourage his team mates, the team succeeded to participate in the contest, 
despite  all  difficulties  the  team  had  to  face  along  the  way.  We  are  among  the 
founders  of  a  group  of  students  and  faculty  members  who  shared  interest  in 
ROBOTICS.  We  named  the  group  the  “Komunitas  Cyber-Tech”  or  the  Cyber-Tech 
Community. I witnessed how he dedicated much of his time and efforts to the group 
activities to clearly show and prove his very strong  commitment to his community.

Mr. Idris graduated with a cumulative GPA of 3.07 out of 4.00.  He has recently 
sent me his curriculum vitae, showing me his excellent career as a system operation 
engineer in the only state-owned electrical power company in the country. He has 
been stationed for a system operation planning job at a branch far away from her 
home and family. For not quite long, he was soon promoted to a higher position in  
the company's head quarter in the capital city,  indicating how well  his  career has 
been. It was not surprising to me, since I used to admire his ability to work hard, his 
strong motivation to learn and his competence in his field. I observed that he has no 
difficulty what so ever to work together with his colleagues from various background 
and nationalities. I am very proud of this young man, and I am very happy to hear that  
he has planned to continue his education to pursue a further degree in engineering. 

Knowing him very well as his former lecturer, I  wholeheartedly recommend 
him for any opportunity to continue his study. I strongly believe that he will complete 
his continuing study program without any difficulty what so ever

Should you wish to get any further information, please feel free to contact me, 
and I will be very happy to respond to your inquiries.

With kindest regards,

H. Rhiza S. Sadjad, Ir., M.S.E.E., Ph.D.
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